        TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR NOVEMBER 19, 2015
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Select Board's Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on November 19, 2015.
Members Present: Joseph Palmeri, Chris Macek, Noah Grunberg, Michael Parry, John Taylor
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: None
Guests: None
Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. 

The meeting was held to continue deliberations on the Poirier/Dreher Special Permit hearing. John and Faye had created a draft decision. Details remained to be decided.
Parking was the first issued to be discussed. The two pre-existing spaces are non-conforming, but were in place prior to parking regulations being codified. The Board discussed whether the two spaces were grandfathered. There is a need to keep parking off the street, but an equal need to preserve green space. Now that the applicants have changed the plan to create a three-unit dwelling instead of a four-unit dwelling it was thought that perhaps fewer parking spaces might be required.  The Board discussed requiring five parking spaces instead of six, which would make the existing spaces less non-conforming. The parking spaces could be required to be screened as long as sight lines on to High and Bridge Streets were not obscured. It was decided that the existing parking area (which would now be just one space) would not need to be screened as long as it was conditioned that it be accessed only through the existing right of way. The Board decided to allow four 9x20 foot parking spaces on the front side of the building and one 10x17 foot space where the existing spaces have been.
Another condition will be that the Board must approve a landscaping plan. Discussion followed on whether or not the landscape plan needed to be stamped by a licensed architect or civil engineer and whether runoff needed to be contained on the property. It was decided to require a stamped plan.
A motion was made by John, seconded by Chris that based on the information collected, the Board determined, under Section 10.1.2 of the Shelburne Zoning Bylaws, that the addition of a stairwell, which serves as an egress for second floor residents, on the north side of the dwelling, as proposed by Melanie C. Dreher and Joseph A. Poirier, Jr. and based on the submitted application and plans dated September 10, 2015, and other submittals as presented at the public hearing on November 5, 2015, is not substantially more detrimental than the existing non-conforming structure to the neighborhood.

Voting in Support of motion: Palmeri, Macek, Parry, Taylor, Grunberg

Opposed:    None

Abstentions: None
A motion was made by Chris, seconded by Michael, that based on the information collected, the Board votes to allow, as permitted under the subsection concerning the parking requirements of Subsection 11.1 of the Shelburne Zoning Bylaws, and require a total of five (5) marked parking spaces on the property, and allow the size of a permitted parking space to be 9’x20’ in the front area and 10’x17’ in the rear area.

Voting in Support of motion: Palmeri, Macek, Parry, Taylor, Grunberg

Opposed:    None

Abstentions: None
A motion was made by Chris, seconded by Michael that the Board vote to grant a Special Permit to Melanie C. Dreher and Joseph A. Poirier, Jr. to convert a two-family dwelling into a three-unit, multi-family dwelling at 106-108 Bridge Street, based on the submitted application and plans dated September 10, 2015, and other submittals as presented at the public hearing on November 5, 2015, as permitted under Shelburne Zoning Bylaws Section 4.3, subject to the following six (6) conditions:

1) An approved curb cut must be obtained from the Town of Shelburne to create access to the approved parking area off Bridge Street; and 

2) The owner, tenants, or guests of the residence will not be permitted to block any stated right-of-way; and

3) The owner shall enforce that access to the front parking lot area be made across the Bridge Street curb cut and the rear parking space via the right of way only; and 

4) A final landscaping plan, including parking, planting, landscaping, drainage and related exterior modifications to the site, with special attention to Zoning Bylaw Subsection 5.3.3, shall be prepared by a Civil Engineer or Landscape Architect and presented to and approved by the Zoning Board prior to the issuance of an occupancy permit for the units, and the applicant shall complete the installation of the approved plan by July 1, 2016; and 

5) All water runoff must be accommodated on the premises; and

6) No exterior dumpster will be placed on the property except as needed for the completion of temporary construction work.

Voting in Support of motion: Palmeri, Macek, Parry, Taylor, Grunberg

Opposed:    None

Abstentions: None

It was noted that the new bylaws had one page with mis-numbered bylaws (5.3.1, 5.3.2, 5.3.3). This will be corrected.

At 9:10 p.m. John moved that the meeting be adjourned. This was seconded by Michael. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant

Document List
Special Permit application from Joseph Poirier, Jr./Melanie Dreher
